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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF GAMING

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, June 1, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.

PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building

MINUTES APPROVED:
July 6, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   

John Mancus, Chairman, Public Member

Frank Long, Vice Chairman, Public Member

Thomas Trader, Public Member

Ronald Mosher, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General

Philip Bangle, Deputy Attorney General

Sherry Clark, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT

Roland Neeman, DE Volunteer Fireman’s Association Member

ALSO PRESENT 

Herb Dulin

Brandon Buglio

Rod O'Neal

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Long called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m. 
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REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the May 4, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Mosher made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Trader.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Out of order

NEW BUSINESS

Review of Original Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Hartly Volunteer Fire Company.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Re-order

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Proposal to Deny

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Newark Senior Center, Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by Delaware Community Foundation - Horsey Family Youth Foundation, Inc.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application.  The board also informed the contact person that no tickets should be sold until the application has been approved by the Board of Gaming.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Out of order

Review of Application for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Delaware Contractors Association Scholarship Trust Fund.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Re-order

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Original Raffle Application submitted by Christina's Smile, Inc.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to deny the application because the organization did not submit the required documents that the board requested.  The motion was unanimously carried.
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Out of order

Review Request to Amend Date of Event

The Board of Gaming was informed that the Knights of Columbus would like to change the date of the Texas Hold'em Tournament to June 17, 2006.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded Mr. Trader to approve the request contingent upon receipt of a letter by the staff person requesting the change.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Re-order
NEW BUSINESS

Executive Session

Review of Individual License Applications

Mr. Long announced at 1:55 p.m. that the Board will enter into Executive Session to discuss and review the Individual License Applications.  The Board of Gaming reviewed the Individual License Applications submitted by the following:


Renee Bethard


Linda Richardson


Thomas J. Arena


Mark Savage


Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application submitted by Renee Bethard.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application submitted by Linda Richardson.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application submitted by Thomas J. Arena.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application submitted by Mark Savage.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Executive session adjourned at 1:59 p.m.

Review of Original Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Sussex County AMVETS Post #2.  Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application contingent upon receipt of the IRS letter and the list of prizes.  The motion was unanimously carried.
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The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Seaford Pop Warner.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Bingo Application submitted by Delaware State Troopers Association.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a copy of Article of Incorporation, By-laws or Constitution.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


Holy Rosary Catholic Church


Bowers Ladies Auxiliary 


Mill Creek Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary (June 2006 event)


Mill Creek Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary (July 2006 event)

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Cape Henlopen Elks Lodge #2540.  Mr. Long informed the Board that he was member of the organization.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Lower Delaware Therapy Dogs, Inc.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to propose to deny the application based on the following:

1.
The organization did not submit a copy list of the baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000.00)

2.
Also, the organization did not submit a letter from American Legion #28 granting your organization permission to conduct bingo on their premises.

The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Alzheimer's Association - Delaware Valley Chapter.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a letter from the Seaford Moose Lodge granting the organization permission to conduct bingo on their premises and the IRS letter.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Laurel Historical Society, Inc.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a list of the baskets and their retail value (not to exceed $1000).  The motion was unanimously carried.
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Review of Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by the following:


Our Lady of Fatima Church


Disabled American Veterans - Department of Delaware


St. Elizabeth Ann Seton

Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Cape Henlopen Elks Lodge #2540.  Mr. Long informed the Board that he was a member of the organization.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Holy Family Church.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the contingent upon receipt of a letter amending the time of the event for July 8 - 9, 2006.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Laurel American Legion Post #19.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the contingent upon receipt of a letter amending the wagering limit of poker to $1.00.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Holy Rosary Church.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a letter to amend the wagering limit for poker.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Application(s) for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Applications for Tournament submitted by the following:


Fraternal Order of Police Lodge #3


Carlisle Fire Company

Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.
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OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (FOR DISCUSSION ONLY)

The Board of Gaming held a brief discussion on Temporary Dealer Licenses for No Limit Texas Hold’em.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher that as of June 15, 2006 the Investigative Unit will not accept temporary dealer licenses.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
The board indicated that a letter be sent with the cut off date (June 15, 2006) informing the licensee and 3rd party vendors that the division will accept a digital official photograph of the licensee.  And upon receipt of the digital official photograph the original division license will be issued.

Philip Bangle, DAG distributed copies of the drafts on the changes for the current laws to the board members.  He indicated the drafts will be forwarded to Patrick Vanderslice by June 2, 2006. 
Public Comment

There was no public comment at this meeting.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, July 6, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware. 

Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Trader made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Clark

Administrative Specialist II

